
 
 
 

CITY OF GOOSE LAKE 
 CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

March 17, 2022 
 

Mayor Ken Schoon called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Council Members present included:   
Mike Mattis, Mike Schmidt, Matt Cain, Darrin Farrell, and Josh Spain.  M/S, Spain-Schmidt moved to adopt the 
agenda as presented. On roll call, carried unanimously.  Mayor Schoon  announced a Public Hearing on the 
proposed FY 2023 City Budget.  There were no comments from Council or audience.   M/S, Schmidt-Cain moved to 
close the Public Hearing.  On roll call, carried unanimously.  M/S: Farrell-Cain moved to approve the consent 
agenda.  On roll call, carried unanimously.  The consent agenda includes minutes of the February 17, 2022 regular 
meeting, the February 23, 2022 special meeting, the treasurer’s report, financial reports, and the following new bills. 
 

Alliant Utilities                2000.21  Preston Ambulance services                            45.90 
Preston Telephone    249.94  Cenady Soenksen-deliver newsletter                 20.00 

 TIAA,FSB -copier lease fee   122.91  Clinton County Sheriff’s contract fee                  846.25 
 Employee Salaries                2124.46  Lectronic’s – monthly monitoring                           40.00
 Republic Services – hauling fee 1644.44  Water Services, Inc.-water operations            368.63 

IPERS – February wage report     413.92  Dave Sellnau – snow plowing   1067.50 
 Meyer Pest Control       35.00  Office of State Auditor – annual audit fees   800.00  
 JJJ Entp. – water main repairs  2428.05  Clinton Co. Treas.-drainage ditch tax      24.00 
 Ken Schoon – reimburse mileage     30.60  Bernie’s Htg. & Cooling – filters        
33.00 
 Lisa Schoon – snow shoveling      48.00  The Observer  - publishing fees      193.95 
 State Hygienic Lab-water test     13.50  Eastern Iowa Propane – fuel – city hall  3166.52 
 Hawkins, Inc. – Chlorine   229.70   
 
  
Expenses February were General $3552.20, RUT $3202.16, County Contributions $0.00, Local Option Sales Tax 
$500.00, ARPA $0.00, Water $6717.44, SRF Sinking Fund $0.00, Water Trust $0.00, Sewer $3739.41, Sewer Sinking 
Fund $0.00, Garbage $1980.92.  Revenues for February were General $1699.80, RUT $1784.41, County Contribution 
$3163.34, Local Option Sales Tax $0.00, ARPA $0.00, Water $10219.59, Water Trust $0.00, SRF Sinking Fund $3000.00, 
Sewer $4008.58, Sewer Sinking Fund $1500.00 Garbage $2007.60.   
 
The monthly Sheriff’s report was sent in by Sheriff Bill Greenwalt.  There were 40:34 total hours logged for the 
month; 24 calls for service; 1 citations or warnings; 1 case reported.  Marty Jahn, Water Operator, sent a report on 
the Water Department stating the monthly reports and tests have been sent to the DNR.  There was one locate and 
the chlorine pump was rebuilt.  Jahn was present to address the Council and the annual water report and asked the 
City Clerk to add it to the newsletter.  There was no report on the Wastewater Department.  Fire Chief Kevin Cain 
reported on the activities for the Fire Department, noting since February 21, 2022 there have been 3 EMS calls, a 
structure fire, an automobile accident, and 2 training meetings.  Chief Cain stated the pumper truck that had just 
been repaired was not functioning as it should during the last fire they attended.  After speaking to the company 
that last repaired it, a part was needed to be ordered to ensure it will function.  The cost is estimated at $5000.00 to 
repair.  Chief Cain also added the Department is looking into taking over hydrant testing, but would like to 
purchase a tester to gauge the pressure coming out of the hydrants.  Council will discuss this at the April meeting. 
 
There were no other committee reports or maintenance issues.  Mayor Schoon stated he will open the park 
restrooms around Easter time.  Judy Buntemeyer addressed the Council and questioned a grant the city received 
for computer equipment from the State of Iowa through the Cares Act Funding.  City Clerk will get her 
information. 
 
Mayor Schoon stated he received a quote from JJJ Enterprises, Inc. to remove and replace a fire hydrant on Emma 
Ct., and to repair the fire hydrant on O’Brian Street.  The bid did not include any finishing, or seeding of the 
completed areas, permits or bonding.  Total bid price was $6486.15.   M/S:  Mattis-Farrell moved to accept the bid 
from JJJ Enterprises, Inc. for $6486.15.  On roll call, carried unanimously. 



 
 
 
 
 
M/S:  Schmidt-Spain moved to approve Resolution No. 9418 approving the FY 2023 City Budget.  On roll call, 
carried unanimously. 
 
Mayor Ken Schoon proclaimed April 7, 2022 as Junior Achievement Day in Goose Lake, Iowa.  Mayor Schoon read 
the proclamation to the Council. 
 
Mayor Schoon stated he sent an email to Northeast Community School FFA Advisor Joel Frost regarding the 
termination of the land lease between the city and the school for the ground by the city lagoon.  Mayor Schoon 
offered to have an official termination, however Mr. Joel Frost replied that the email notification was sufficient 
notice for the lease termination. 
 
M/S: Farrell-Cain moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 pm.  On roll call, carried unanimously.  The next regular 
meeting will be held on April 21, 2022 at 7:00 pm at City Hall in Goose Lake.   
 
 
 
 
 _______________________________________                                                ___________________________________ 
 Kendell R. Schoon,  Mayor                   Teresa Lindstrom,   City Clerk 


